
Sangamon Township 
Regular Monthly Meeting 

Held at Sangamon Township Building, 1264 Old Rt 47 White Heath Illinois 

June 8, 2017 
Minutes 

The regular monthly meeting of Sangamon Township was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by 
Supervisor Kathleen Piatt.  Roll call was taken.  Mike Nolan, Kathleen Piatt, Bill Olson and 
Steve Harper were present.  John Foley was absent. 

Debbie Marshall-Clerk, Larry Sebens-Highway Commissioner and Brent Buckalew-Assessor 
were also present. 

The pledge of allegiance was recited. 

Public Comment: 

Thomas Scott announced that the Historical Champaign Havana Railway Society is gathering 
railroad ties to lay and connect White Heath to Champaign by rails. 

Minutes: 

A motion to approve and accept the regular monthly May 2017 minutes was made by Bill Olson 
and seconded by Steve Harper. With no discussion, all were in favor. 

Invoices: 

 A motion to approve invoices was made by Steve Harper and seconded by Mike Nolan. Mike 
asked if the cost to retain our bookkeeper will decrease. As the information is organized, the cost 
will go down. With a roll call vote of 4 ayes and 0 nays, the motion to approve invoices passed. 

Announcements/communications: 

Kathleen contacted F.E. Moran regarding the existing security system at the Township building.  
We would like to discontinue the service.  However since we signed a contract, the best they can 
do credit us $150--and we must pay monthly until the contract expires in 17 months.  Also under 
consideration is cancelling the landline to the Township building and establishing a Township 
email address.  Kathleen made arrangements to pay the Highway departments’ employees 
medical insurance a month in advance so there is no possibility of a delinquent month. 



Debbie shared a thank you from the Paul Branch family for our memorial gift of flowers. Paul 
had served as a longtime Supervisor of Sangamon Township. 

Larry plans to buy a used skidsteer to work on road edges. This could also lead to sharing 
equipment with Piatt County if the county buys a grinder. 

Old Business:  

None 

New Business: 

Kathleen read aloud the Ordinance establishing a prevailing rate of wage for construction work.  
Bill Olson made a motion to accept the ordinance and Steve Harper seconded it.  With a roll call 
vote of 4 ayes and 0 nays the motion passed. 

A motion to move to a closed session meeting was made by Mike Nolan and seconded by Steve 
Harper.   All were in favor and a closed meeting session began at 7:20 p.m. 

After adjourning the closed session, a motion to adjourn the regular monthly meeting was made 
by Bill Olson and seconded by Mike Nolan. All were in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 7:38 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Debbie Marshall 

Sangamon Township Clerk 


